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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2) 

MONDAY 22ND MARCH, 2010

HEADED ITEM NO. 8

REPORT ON PROPOSED EXTINGUISHMENT OF PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY TO REAR OF 34 ST. PETER’S DRIVE, GREENHILLS, DUBLIN 12 (Map Ref. RE 0615/2).

This laneway, up to June 2009, was located in the Terenure/Rathfarnham Electoral Area.  
At the Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting on Tuesday 7th October, 2008, it was agreed to commence the statutory procedure to consider the extinguishment of the public right of way over portion of the laneway at the rear of 34, St. Peter’s Drive, Greenhills, Dublin 12, shown shaded blue and yellow on Map Ref RE/0615/1A and to effect the closure by means of incorporation into the garden.

The proposal to extinguish the public right-of-way was advertised in the Echo on Tuesday 14th October, 2008 and signs were erected on site in accordance with Section 73 of the Roads Act, 1993.  The latest date for receipt of objections, representations and requests for an oral hearing was Friday 28th November, 2008. 

A submission was received from the owners of 12 Avondale Terrace. In the submission it is stated that there is no objection to the extinguishment of the right of way over the area coloured blue. However, in the event that the right of way over the area coloured yellow is also extinguished this would deny them the right of access to the rear of their property and the Respondent therefore requested a further oral hearing in the matter.  
It is noted that in May 2000 the Council disposed of the rectangular area shown shaded orange on drawing RE 0615/2 to the owner of 12 Avondale Terrace. This area consists of mature trees and had been used for anti-social activities and dumping.  A new boundary wall was constructed incorporating this area within the boundary of 12 Avondale Terrace.
At the Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting held on 2nd December, 2008 it was agreed to hold the second oral hearing.  This oral hearing was held in the Roads Department on 31st March, 2009.  
Inspector’s Report.  

It is the view of the Inspector that the proposal for the partial extinguishment of the public right of way as proposed would not contribute in any degree to the reduction in perceived nuisance and would create a similar situation at a different location contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of the area, and for this reason recommends refusal.  
The Inspector suggests an alternative proposal in Appendix 3 – Drawing. 
On examining this proposal it is considered whilst it would remove the bellmouth to the rear of 34 St. Peter’s Drive, it could however give rise to two potential gathering points and as such would not be successful in eliminating the issue of anti-social behaviour which is the main concern at this location.

An alternative proposal for the consideration of the Committee has been prepared and is shown shaded green on drawing RE 0615/2. This proposal shows a wall to be constructed at a splayed angle of 30° leaving the remainder of the laneway visible and avoids the creation of an area of concealment.  

ESB has no objections to the proposed extinguishment. 

Public Lighting Section has no objection to the proposed extinguishment. 

Water & Drainage Sections have no objections to the proposed extinguishment. 

The decision regarding the extinguishment of a public right-of-way is a reserved function of the Council. 

Any recommendation of the Committee will be brought to the attention of the Council.

